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PLANNING & COMMISSIONING COMMITTEE 
MEETING HELD ON 6 NOVEMBER  2020   

CHAIR’S UPDATE REPORT 
 
INTRODUCTION 
 
This is the Chair’s report to the Clinical Commissioning Group Board following the 
November 2020 Planning and Commissioning Committee. 
 
PROJECT EXCEPTIONS  
URGENT & EMERGENCY CARE 
Members where advised that an Urgent Treatment Centre review was taking place across 
Humber Coast and Vale.  It was noted that work was underway around the pathway for 
City Health Care Partnerships (CHCP) Urgent Treatment Centres (UTC). It was noted 
patients were not being seen within 60 minutes of arrival at UTCs.  As patients were not 
being seen within 60 minutes the UTCs were not compliant to the UTC DOS. 
 
The Walk in Centre at Story Street was in the process of being altered to a Primary Care 
HUB or a UTC. 
 
It was noted that 95 % of all patient hospital discharges should be to the patient’s homes 
and 5% to commissioned discharge beds.  
 
The Chair requested clarity on the future of the Walk in Centre at Story Street as at 
present it does not fit into any specific criteria.  It was stated that the Walk in Centre fits 
more with a Primary Care Hub rather than a UTC as the requirements for an UTC were 
more particular. 
 
It was agreed that clarification would be sought on what services would be within a 
Primary Care Hub.  
 
The Associate Director of Communication and Engagement advised that a desk top review 
of relevant engagement (urgent care services, community services) work undertaken on 
Story Street was underway.    
 
The Chair stated that an up to data volume analysis was required around Story Street and 
would be brought back to a future meeting. 

 
Clarity was requested on when the Story Street contract with CHCP would be terminated. 
The Strategic Lead Primary Care Head advised this would be investigated Committee 
Members would be advised.   
 
Children, young People and Maternity 
Clarity was requested on how health visitor home visits would be undertaken in wave 2 of 
the COVID pandemic.  
 
A system wide response was being modelled including help and guidance around the early 
help and prevention strand of children becoming ill and how children were managed if they 
become ill.       
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Flu vaccination issues would be addressed.  It was stated that HUTHT would be 
approached to ascertain if they had excess vaccinations and if so could these be shared 
with Primary Care thus enabling them to vaccinate pregnant women.  
 
There had been a gap nationally around palliative care for children. This work was being 
picked up through the Humber Children’s Community Care programme.    
 
A position statement paper was being delivered at the Humber Partnership Board for 
approval of the Humber children’s programme.   
 
The work around children’s neurodiversity was progressing slowly.   Phase 1 of the 
transformation includes NHS Hull CCG and East Riding CCG working with Humber TFT to 
separate core neurodiverse services (ASD, ADHD and LD) from core child and adolescent 
mental health service.   
 
The SEND improvement plan continues. An extraordinary Board had been scheduled for 
Monday 9th November 2020 to consider a draft strategy.    
 
A formal review of Children’s services is being undertaken. The review includes SEND but 
predominately the Local Authority Children Services.   
 
  
 
 
Vincent Rawcliffe Clinical Chair, Planning and Commissioning Committee,  
November  2020  


